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Shriners
International

THE ZENOBIA HADJI
A Record Of The News, Tidings & Events of the Zenobia Shriners, 

Whose Members Are A Part Of

“THE WORLD’S GREATEST PHILANTHROPY”

It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs -
Affiliates to report any changes or

corrections in the clubs and units listings 
to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder

The Pote’s Notes
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OFFICIAL CALL OF THE POTENTATE:
NOBILITY OF ZENOBIA

––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––

MONTHLY
STATED MEETING

–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

Thursday, November 12
Please check before attending

419-661-9200 
at 8048 Broadstone Boulevard

Perrysburg, OH 43551

Stated Meeting 7:30 p.m.
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

ATTEST: RICHARD G. FRIES, RECORDER
–––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––––– 

Zenobia Web site: www.zenobiashriners.com

Greetings Nobles!
Time is sure flying by faster than ever. By the time you get

this, Thanksgiving will be right around the corner. We have had
some fun events over the last 30 days. 

First off, I would like to personally thank Ben Crowley, Teri,
our Noble Recorder Dick Fries, Eric Anderson and the rest of
the Sportsmen’s Extravaganza committee for the fantastic job
they did on the Extravaganza this year with all of the COVID-
19 restrictions they had to work around, including having the
drawing on a YouTube live stream instead of in-person. It was
a huge success with hundreds of viewers watching the event as
it happened. Tickets for 2021 went on sale the Monday after
this year’s drawing, and starting in January, there will be early
bird drawings every month for $25 and $50 prizes. 

Exciting news! The Circus HAS BEEN RESCHEDULED
for March 18-21, 2021. Circus ads are being sold as usual, so
please contact the office to get your ad packets. The Circus Di-
rector, Denny Gable, is excited to get back into the Circus
swing and we are all looking forward to him giving us updates
at the stated meetings.

The inaugural adult Halloween party is fast approaching,
and we are looking forward to having some fun and seeing how
creative people can be with their costumes. The Friendship
Night is still being scheduled for Friday, October 30, if we have
some interest and the meal will be prepared by Zenobia’s
newest unit, the Pit Masters. The Fall Ceremonial is still being
planned for Saturday November 14. There is still time to get
your reservation in to the office, and ladies are encouraged to
attend. 

It is hard to believe that it almost the end of the year already.
We were not able to do a lot of the things that were planned for
this year, but I am sure that next year’s Potentate will have a
fun-filled and exciting year for Zenobia.

Finally, we have lost quite a few Nobles to the Black Camel
this year, so if you know someone who would be a good
Shriner, please speak to them, always have petitions ready for
handing out, and bring them to an event at Zenobia.

Yours in the Faith,
Boyd E. Durain, Potentate

Dear Noble:
Grace to you in the name of

the Great Creator.
I always marvel at this time

of year. How our Creator God
has caused the seasons to
move on an unaltered path.
The days grow short. The
warmth of summer fades and
we look forward to winter.
Our lives yet, move from day
to day and we look back at
what was to what lies ahead.

November ushers in the
season of celebration.
Thanksgiving is special this
year. COVID-19 has given us
pause as to the value of life
itself. Many of our family
and friends have been
touched by this insidious
virus. Perhaps there have
even been those of your loved
ones afflicted. As your chap-
lain, I can say the Great Cre-
ator is still our constant
companion. To trust in His
providence is to look forward
in hope. Each day we have an
opportunity to be the men our
obligations commit us to. No
matter the circumstances life
affords us, there are always
ways to give thanks. Much or
little, the blessings of cre-
ation cannot be overcome by
anything the world may bring
our way.

In my greeting, I always in-
voke grace and peace upon
you. Be assured that grace and
peace is not of my initiative,

Noble John Hoffman lost
his battle with cancer on Oc-
tober 5, 2020. He was a mem-
ber for only seven years, but
will be missed by the leader-
ship of Zenobia. In those
seven years he was an inspira-
tion to many other brothers.
We extend condolences to
Lady Robin. I know that I per-
sonally will miss Noble Hoff-
man.

Dues notices were mailed
by Imperial in October. Dues

are due by December 31,
2020. Donations to Zenobia to
cover some of the revenue loss
from Circus, onions and other
events not held would be ap-
preciated. 

We need petitions for the
Ceremonial planned for No-
vember 14. I know several
lodges have raised new mem-
bers.  

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza was successful, mean-
ing we are in the black. The
drawing was virtual on
YouTube and very few, other
than Zenobia Divan and com-
mittee, were present. Attend
the stated meeting for a finan-
cial report.

Election of officers for
Zenobia will be held on Thurs-
day, December 10. The new
officers will be installed in
January of 2021. We will be
taking temperatures and filling
out questionnaires at meetings
held at the building until we
get word the virus is under
control.

The November stated meet-
ing will be on Thursday, No-
vember 12. Please check to
make sure we are meeting and
join us, if able. Please be safe
and stay healthy.  

Yours in the Faith,
Dick Fries, Recorder

The Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza, even when held virtual,
was a super event. Congratula-
tions to the leadership and the
workers who did so much to
make our one fund-raiser for
2020 so successful. Now our
attention turns to the Circus
coming up in March.

Fall is the time of year to
focus on ads for the Circus
program. There will be a 2021
Circus book filled with ads
from our sponsors. The current
order forms will be used and
the process will be the same.

Pick up the forms at Zenobia
and get started. Discounts
apply through December 10
(stated meeting). Remember, it
only takes 10 ads of $100 or
more to make the TEAM 1000
list!

It is time to get out and se-
cure those advertisements.
Since 100 percent of the profit
STAYS with Zenobia, it is a
key element to the financial
success of the Circus. The
more people securing a 2021
Circus book ad, the better are
the financial results.

Did you know that now you
can download the Circus ad
form? Just go to “Zenobia
Shriners,” click on “Circus”
and then click on the ad form.
General information also is
listed there. So, if you cannot
get to Zenobia to pick up Cir-
cus ad forms, you can now
print them at home.

Now that you have the
forms, get busy and give it a
try. You will find it quite easy.
Remember, people feel good
when contributing to the Cir-
cus. It’s your move.

UNDER THE BIG TOP
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but is the blessing of our Cre-
ator God.

As this holiday season ap-
proaches, know that no matter
the circumstances of your life
the Great Architect of the Uni-
verse has your name upon the
eternal tresselboard

Peace, 
Hugh W. Bowland,

D.Min.
Chaplain, Zenobia

Shrine 
P.S. What Day is it?
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ZENOBIA HADJI
Issued monthly except July and August

ZENOBIA SHRINERS
8048 Broadstone Blvd., Perrysburg, Ohio 43551-9998

Telephone (419) 661-9200  •  Fax (419) 661-1600
E-mail: recorder@zenobiashriners.com

EDITOR
Chris Malhoit   e-mail / hadjieditor@zenobiashriners.com

ELECTED DIVAN
Boyd Durain  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Potentate
Isaac Demarest  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Rabban
Ty Stout  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Rabban
Todd Miller  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .High Priest & Prophet
Doug McGee  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Oriental Guide
David Coy, CPA  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Treasurer
Dick Fries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Recorder

TRUSTEES
John Fulton Dan Slavin, PP Bob Barkhimer (Em)
Chris Malhoit Ronald Stout H. “Bud” Crary (Em)
Dick Reder Eric Anderson (Em) Jerry Crouch (Em)

IMPERIAL SESSION REPRESENTATIVES
Boyd Durain, Potentate Todd Miller, HP&P
Ty Stout, AR Dennis Gable, PP
Imperial Sir Bernard Lemieux, MD, PP (Advitam)

SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN
Keith Tuttle, PP . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Associate Board Member
Jeff Kuhn, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Imperial Sir Dr. Bernard Lemieux, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Jerry Crouch  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Dennis Gable, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Cincinnati Board of Governors.
Troy Hawkins  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Board Member
Charles Murphy, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Erie Board of Governors
C. Douglas Curry, PP  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus
Wallace Powell  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Emeritus

APPOINTED OFFICERS
Kevin Ridgeway  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .First Ceremonial Master
Scott Harder  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Second Ceremonial Master
Rev. Hugh Bowland  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chaplain
Ken Janicki . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Director of Units
Norm Burrow, Jr.  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Marshal
Ralph Pritts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Assistant Marshal
Robert Fries  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Captain of the Guard
Ralph Pritts  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Outer Guard

AMBASSADORS
Charles E. Insley  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Chief Ambassador
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Findlay Shrine Club
Herman E. McCreary  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Firelands Shrine Club
Bill Eckelberry . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Fremont Shrine Club
James A. Manning  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Northwest Shrine Club
Ronald R. Stout . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Ottawa County Shrine Club
Steve Horton . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .Tiffin Shrine Club

Advertising of activities and fund raising in this publication are for Shriners
activities and not for the Shrine Hospitals, unless indicated otherwise.

HELP WANTED
Zenobia is looking for a person to help

with set up and cleaning. The job re-
quires only a couple hours a day several
days a week. If interested, call the
Recorder. 

419-661-9200

Side curtains on Zenobia patio really make a difference!

Fremont
shrine club

The Fremont Shrine Club is
still here and anxious to get to-
gether again. But, like so many,
we are waiting for this pandemic
to blow away. Until then, there
will be no FSC meetings. When
we do meet, notice will be sent
for you to respond. 

Special thanks to the current
officers who agreed to remain in
their current position for the
2021 year. This was decided best
since we could not meet to nom-
inate and vote. We should have
another great year, but anything
has to be better than 2020!

It is hoped that each of you
are doing well and staying safe.
If there are questions, comments,
ideas for next year, someone is
in need or information to be
shared, please contact one of the
officers. It will be handled. Re-
member, new members are al-
ways welcome. Consider
attending our activities, when
they start up again.

Our prayers go out to those
who have been suffering from
illness, isolation or separation.
May you soon find healing and
comfort. Please let us know if
we can be of assistance.

We hope to all be together
soon. Stay safe!

A Great Big Hillbilly Howdy
t’all ma Cuzzins and you Flat-
landers out there!

This being November—if
that white stuff has not made
it’s appearance yet—it is just
around the corner. Better pol-
ish up them there snow shov-
els. 

As for us Hillbillys, we been
just hangin out up in the cabin

hillbilly
notes

with ma and the ol hound dog.
We are waiting for this virus
thing to go away! 

We still have had no pa-
rades—and thru November—
everything was canceled. Looks
like most of 2020 will be a com-
plete wash out!    

Meetings?? The fear of
COVID-19, and the powers that
pass the rules, have put the
FEAR in restaurants. When I say
25 to 35 people, they start back
peddling or just a flat NO!  And
the way things are going, it may
be a while yet!

The Clan #75 newsletter,
“Turkey Foot Droppings”
seems to have been well re-
ceived. If you are a Hillbilly and

have not been receiving the
newsletter, send an email to
oldguyrod@gmail.com and I
will put you on my list.

Well, I have went on and on
about a lot of “nothings happe-

nen” so I will close with one re-
quest—pray that this pandemic
will end—and say a prayer for
all that have it or have had it!

Honor the Cob!!
“Old Guy” 
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SHRINERS SHOULD BE FAMILIAR WITH AND VISIT THESE WEB SITES:
www.shrinersvillage.com beashrinernow.com

                              
 Saturday November 14 

Dinner to Follow

2020 Fall Ceremonial

If you would like your temple, unit or club photos 
to be considered for inclusion in the 150th Anniversary edition

Membership Directory, please send a high resolution photo(s) and
a brief caption to marketing@shrinenet.org by December 18.

We are looking for candid photos of shriners, 
in action, taking part in fun and fellowship!

*Please include your name and temple, unit or club featured in the photo.
Learn more about the Membership Directory

at https://t.e2ma.net/click/40hb1l/k5zgq9b/8bdeenb 
**We cannot guarantee that every photo submitted will be printed in the membership directory.
By submitting your photos, you give permission to Shriners International to publish your photos
in print and/or digitally. You also agree and understand that you will receive no compensation,
payment or royalties from publication of your photo, and that you agree to promptly execute any
release necessary to allow publication by Shriners International.

Nobles,
2020 has been a year that we

all wish we could forget. We re-
gret all the things that we could
not do this year, the need to wear
masks and just the loss of fel-
lowship we all enjoy.  

However, we were able to sal-
vage the Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza in a very different and
unique way this year. We missed
the great event we have all come
to enjoy at Seagate Centre, but,
the event still was able to be
completed. We might have been
forced to do it virtually, but we

as Shriners stood up to the chal-
lenge of 2020 and COVID-19
and we have succeeded. 

With all of the hard work of
the brothers and Nobles that
sold tickets, we were able to
cover all the costs of this event
and even scrape out a small
profit in the end. The committee
was fearful that we wouldn’t
cover the expenses from this
event, given the cancellation of
the events we normally sell tick-
ets at and the fact that no one
knew what was going to happen
in the future. However, YOU

ALL STEPPED UP TO THE
PLATE AND MADE THIS
EVENT A SUCCESSS, AND
FOR THAT, I WANT TO SAY
THANK YOU!

The website has been updated
with the winners and the link to
watch the virtual drawing. It was
so great to hear how many peo-
ple tuned in to watch it live, as
well as the number of people
that said they watched after it

was done.  
So now that the 2020 raffle is

in the books, we have already
started the work for the 2021 raf-
fle. Tickets are available and
again we are going to be doing
the early bird drawing that starts
in January.

Thank you all for all your
hard work.

Your Sportsmen’s 
Raffle Committee

SPORTSMEN’S 
RAFFLE WRAP-UP

Have been getting some feed
back on return of Past Potentate
jewels. Illustrious Sir Oscar
Oehmler’s was recently re-
turned. As mentioned in last
month’s column, we are trying to
put them back in circulation. 

Dues are due – $30.00 to
Treasurer, Illustrious Sir Tuttle. 

Despite being “virtual,” the
Sportsmen’s Extravaganza fin-
ished in the black. This only
happened because you answered
the plea to get out and sell tick-
ets. Kind of play on words. My
theme when I was Potentate was,
“Answer the Plea in 93’.” Con-
gratulations to all the Nobles
who sold tickets and helped out
in any way. 

I hesitate to thank individual
people, because I am sure to
miss one or more. However,

Dick and Teri in the office were
bombarded. Ben Croley and his
committee, along with the Po-
tentate and Divan, did a super
job. What an amazing effort. 

Can you imagine what we
could have done if COVID-19
and social distancing hadn’t got-
ten in the way. 

On October 14, Circus Di-
rector, Illustrious Sir Dennis
Gable, gave an overview of the
devastating financial impact
caused by the virus and set a
positive tone for the upcoming
Shrine Circus in March of 2021.
Unit and club ad commissions
were passed out that night,
along with the contracts. A big
thank you to those who sell ads
and help out at the Circus. Once
again the office staff does a
great job. 

Friendship Night is Friday,
October 30, and Fall Ceremonial
will be Saturday, November 14.
Get a candidate. 

Get well to our sick and shut
ins.

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

#8
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Zenobia Shrine
Kids Christmas Party
Children 10 and under

1:00 pm-3:00 pm

Sunday, December 6, 2020

Games
&

Santa

Zenobia Shrine
8048 Broadstone Blvd.
Perrysburg, Ohio 43551

RSVP no later than November 20
Call Zenobia Shrine @ 419-661-9200

Limited Seating
NO WALK-INS

MASK REQUIRED
Donations Accepted

Shirts Available
As a newer Noble, you may have won-

dered where you can get a Shrine shirt. 
The Patrol can take care of your needs.

They have a selection of shirts available 
in 32 colors, including black and white,
and sizes from x-small up to 10 x-large.

They also have ladies sizes 
from x-small up to 6 x-large. 

One price for x-small through x-large. 
2x and up slightly higher.

Contact Bud Crary for more information – 419-699-1797

Fun at the Shrine.

Patrick Davis during the murder mystery dinner.

Illustrious Sir Boyd Durain and Lady Georgia with the Fort Findlay Playhouse.

After the second time of pick-
ing up leaves, I find myself
watching the PGA Golf Tourna-
ment, sponsored by Shriner’s
Hospitals for Children, spread-
ing Win Schuler’s cheese on club
crackers and sipping on an adult
beverage. Life is good! 

Well, our snow birds are
heading back to warmer climate.
Can’t say, I blame them.

Congratulations to our 2021
officers: Captain General Ken
Janicki, President Andy Goodall,
Vice President Tom Binder P.P.,
Treasurer Bud Crary and Secre-
tary Bernie Welniak P.P.. If the
cast sounds the same as last year,
you are right. Tom has a lot of
responsibilities next year and
asked that we keep the same line
up. There were no other nomina-
tions from the floor, and the mo-
tion carried. 

Installation of officers will be
on Thursday, November 5, at our
monthly business meeting. Our
Divan Representative Isaac De-
marest, Chief Rabban, will be in-
stalling officer. Come support
your unit officers at Michael’s
Restaurant in downtown Toledo. 

We are living in very troubled
times. I, for one, will be glad
when COVID-19 and the politi-
cal campaigns are over. 

Due to most parades and
events being cancelled, our new
trykes are gathering dust. We
will try and have one on display
at Zenobia’s Fall Ceremonial on
Saturday, November 14. Come
on down and see it, while sup-
porting Zenobia. 

Thanks for supporting the
“virtual” Sportsmen’s Extrava-
ganza. I hope Andy won some-
thing, for he and his daughters
sold a lot of tickets.

Get well wishes to our sick
and shut ins. Past Captain Don
Eicher has been having difficulty
coming to events, due to mobil-
ity issues.

Bernie Welniak, P.P., 330

patrol
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SUPPORT YOUR HADJI – ADVERTISE!

Zenobia Shrine Circus Director Dennis Gable, P.P., congratu-
lates Bernie Welniak, P.P., on reaching a personal milestone in Cir-
cus ads. Welniak has been getting Circus ads for more than 25
years and each year tries to improve on the previous one. With his
sales from 2019, his lifetime total exceeds $100,000! With the 2021
Circus Book he will continue to build on his $106,235.50. Well
done, Ill. Sir Welniak!

Bernie Welniak is a great example of what each of us can do. By
starting with an ad, or two, find out how it can work, and then
challenge yourself to continually add to the total. Get that first ad,
or purchase one yourself, then go get another. Be creative in get-
ting groups to support an ad. There are many who want to spon-
sor our Circus, they just need to be asked. You make the move and
ask them, they are out there.

MILESTONE REACHED 
BY TOP AD SALESPERSON

Stowaways found after Potentate’s cruise—Isaac and Heather Demarest, Scott and Tiffany Harder,
Ty and Alisha Stout, Bernie and Dorothy Welniak, Ill. Sir Boyd Durain and Lady Georgia, and Char-
lie and Zoellen Murphy.



Page 14 November 2020

Sponsored
in part by

Looking for 
a Few Good Men

Pipers
Drummers
Guardsmen
Fusiliers
Flag Bearers
Every Tuesday
        6:PM
   Bar is Open
  
  Tacos
  Brats
  Burgers
 Learn to Play Pipes or Drums

Circus Book Ads Needed
Now is the time!

November, December and January 
are the months to secure ads.

There is a 10% discount for ¼ page 
or greater ad, until December 10.

Salespeople can get packets now
Want to be a new salesperson? 
Pick up ad forms at Zenobia

Cannot get to Zenobia, download 
the form from Circus website.

Ads in the Circus book bring us 
our greatest percentage profit.

Do your part by purchasing an ad 
or get a sponsor for one.

This is an easy way to help with the Circus.  

Hi Straight Shooters,
Following are some things we

have done. 
August 6: Cleland’s, shoot-

ing—.22 cal. Jim P. got bragging
rights because of his one extra
“X” broke the tie.

August 20: Hillsdale Sporting
Clays—we didn’t keep score be-
cause we all kept forgetting to

pay.
September 10: Lakeland

Trap—John W. and Ray M. tied
for bragging rights, but John got
the most bruised shoulder award.

September 17: Hillsdale
again—good day for shooting
(see photo). 

September 27: W-R Hunt
Club Sporting Clays—Ray M.
won everything.

October 1:Tower’s range—
.38 spec. Ray M. gave every-
body a lesson.

We do have great fun, so join
us. Even if your rusty (or just
old).

Zenobia
Marksmen

Greetings from all of the
Zenobia Campers!!

Back in October I said, “Let
the coolness begin!” Well, bite
my tongue!

As I write this article (Octo-
ber 1), the high is forecasted to
be 57 with a low of 34! Slow
down—not quite that quick!! 

Our September 9-11 camp out
took place at Camp Perry at their
public campground. We had six
camping units. 

We arrived on Tuesday, and
our Wagon Masters, Lyle and
Janet, had planned a tailgate

party. Everyone wore something
denoting their favorite team. The
food, fun and campfire were
great.

On Wednesday, our wagon
masters prepared breakfast for
us. Lunch was on our own. For
our evening meal, we headed to
the Crow’s Nest at  Marblehead.
Good eating.

Thursday started with break-
fast at Marblehead Galley. No
one went away hungry. Lunch
was on our own (if anyone had
room). That evening was a
camper’s soup cook-off. They
were ALL good, but the best was
prepared by our wagon master,
Janet.

Friday—rolls and coffee at
the wagon masters, then packed
up and and headed for home.

Thank you Lyle and Janet for
a great campout.

Our last camp out was Octo-
ber 6-9, again at Camp Perry.

Rod and Ellen were the
Wagon Masters, and had some

fun things planned.
As you may or may not know,

after the camp out season ends,
we start our camp ins. Novem-
ber will bring our installation of

officers. Jim and Chris will set
that up for us.

Until next month -- keep
those campfire burnings!

Rod

ZenoBia caMpeRs

Ellen W., Tom Mohr, Sandy, Lyle C. - and you can almost see John W. on the back right hand cor-
ner—all carving pumpkins.
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UpcoMinG KeY eVents

DECEMBER 2020
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3 4 5
hiGhlandeRs
MotoRcYcle

teMple GUaRds

diVan MeetinG patRol FindlaY

ZenoBia 
childRen’s

chRistMas paRtY
FindlaY shRine

clUB 
chRistMas paRtY

hiGhlandeRs

hiGhlandeRs NEW YEAR’S EVE
oFFice 9-12

CHRISTMAS EVE
oFFice 9-12

CHRISTMAS DAY
oFFice closed

past MasteRs

JeepsteRs diRectoR’s staFF
hiGhlandeRs

tiFFin hoRnets cloWns
FReMont 

MaRKsMen
pilots

dRaMatic cast
FiRelands

hiGhlandeRs eVZones stated MeetinG
and election 
oF oFFiceRs

neW MasteRs
niGht

lanceRs
11th distRict

GRand MasteR’s
taBle lodGe
hiGhlandeRs

chRistMas paRtY

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28 29 30 31

hillBillies

November 12 – Stated Meeting – Veterans Recognition
November 14 – Fall Ceremonial
November 26 – Happy Thanksgiving!
November 27 – Office Closed
December 6 – Zenobia Children’s Christmas Party

December 10 – Stated Meeting and Election of Officers
December 11 – New Master’s Night
December 12 – 11th District Grand Master’s Table Lodge
December 25 – Merry Christmas!
January 8 – Zenobia Installation

NOVEMBER 2020
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1 2 3 4 5 6 7
dRaMatic cast

FiRelands
hiGhlandeRs
MotoRcYcle

teMple GUaRds
diVan MeetinG FindlaY

leGion oF honoR hiGhlandeRs THANKSGIVING DAY
MM deGRee at

hicKsVille lodGe
oFFice closed

oFFice closed

pitMasteRs diRectoR’s staFF
hiGhlandeRs

tiFFin hoRnets cloWns
FReMont

MaRKsMen
pilots

WiseGUYs

JeepsteRs hiGhlandeRs eVZones
VETERANS DAY

stated MeetinG
VeteRans 

RecoGnition
past MasteRs

lanceRs
RoadRUnneRs

Fall ceReMonial

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30

patRol

JanUaRY 2021
ZenoBia installation 

JanUaRY 8, 2021
Good lUcK isaac & heatheR!
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Care
Concern
Compassion

8883 Browning Drive 
Waterville, Ohio 43566-9757

Phone 419/878-4055 
Fax 419/878-4362

A Subsidiary of
The Ohio Masonic Home

Browning Masonic
Community, Inc.

2020 - ZENOBIA’S CLUBS & UNITS A-to-Z
Schedule of Meetings - Some of the Who, What & When of Zenobia

Units Who to contact Meets
CAMPERS Tom Mohr 419-836-6139 2nd weekend (May-October); 2nd Sunday (November-April)
CLOWNS Chuck Insley 419-293-3485 3rd Thursday
CORVAIRS Dave Gunn 419-592-8384 2nd Wednesday
DIRECTOR’S STAFF Sonny Bunde 419-474-6022 3rd Tuesday
DRAMATIC CAST Charlie Murphy 419-351-6292 1st Monday
EVZONES Ron Przybylski 419-539-7753 2nd Wednesday
HIGHLANDERS Bob Barkhimer 419-877-0653 Every Tuesday
HORNETS Vaughn Riffle 419-585-5716 3rd Wednesday at Tiffin Temple
JEEPSTERS Jack Green 419-457-6488 2nd Monday
LANCERS Barry VanHoozen 419-575-3911 1st Saturday at 9:15 a.m.
LEGION OF HONOR Steve Bond 419-304-5452 2nd/4th Monday (2nd E-Board, 4th Dinner Meeting)
MARKSMEN Eric Anderson 419-460-5608 3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at Zenobia
MOTORCYCLE ESCORT Eric Erickson 419-349-2972 1st Tuesday
MOUNTED PATROL E. LeRoy Williams 419-346-2189 Meets - TBD
MYSTICS Howard Shirling 419-409-0687
PAST MASTER UNIT Steven Hessler 419-554-4092 Last Saturday of the month, except July and August
PATROL Kenneth Janicki 419-882-5657 Every Thursday
PILOTS Jeff Hamons 419-304-0011 3rd Thursday
ROADRUNNERS Charles “Skip” Schenck 419-490-3388 10 a.m. second Saturday 

of January/March/May/September/November
TEMPLE GUARDS Al Linke 419-699-6822 1st Tuesday
WISEGUYS Robbie Franks 419-514-9666 3rd Saturday
clUBs
FINDLAY Jim Warren 419-894-6347 1st Saturday a.m. (usually)
FIRELANDS Tom Gilbert 419-668-5715 1st Monday (usually)
FREMONT Ron Stout 419-332-9442 Third Thursday
NORTHWEST Keith Winnie 419-782-6347 4th Thursday (usually)
OTTAWA COUNTY Lyle Oberhaus 419-862-2844 4th Thursday (except November)
TIFFIN Ken Foy 419-618-1193 4th Thursday (usually)
VAN WERT D. Chris Wilson 419-447-6882 Contact for schedule
aFFiliates
CABIRI Dennis Gable 419-603-8053 Before Stated Meeting
DENDARAH COURT #10 Zoellen Murphy 419-666-5511 Zoellen.Murphy@gmail.com
HILLBILLY’S CLAN #75 Rod “Old Guy” Wilhelm 419-262-5401 1st Friday of the month, except July, August and December.

(It is the responsibility of the Units - Clubs - Affiliates to report any additions or corrections to the Hadji Editor or Zenobia Recorder)
Units - Clubs - Affiliates — Check Your Mail Box at the Shrine

nobles, remember to check out all the latest news about our shrine events and your unit on the e hadji at www.zenobiashriners.com.

CONTACT INFORMATION IS NEEDED, IF THERE ARE ANY ERRORS IN THE LIST BELOW, CALL THE OFFICE AT 419-661-9200

TOLEDO COIN
EXCHANGE INC.

Over 50 Years Experience

ALL COINS & PRECIOUS METALS
B o U G h t    •   s o l d   •   a p p R a i s e d

Northwest Ohio’s Leading Numismatic Specialists
Pocket Watches • Jewelry

Silver & Gold Items • Masonic Items
Masonic Items On Display

lUcas coUntY pRoBate appRoVed
5590 Monroe Street (1 mile west of Franklin Park Mall)

Tuesday-Thursday-Friday, 10-6; Wednesday, 10-8; Saturday, 9-3
419-885-3444 Toll Free Number

888-795-6446

Greetings Nobles,
By the time this is published,

the Wiseguys will have elected
new officers and we are as ready
as ever to make 2021 the best yet
for ‘this thing of ours.’ 

Currently we are meeting at
noon every third Saturday of the
month at Zenobia, however we
have begun discussions and plan
to change this for 2021, to en-
sure we can accommodate as
many members as possible. Stay
tuned! We will finalize this at the
November meeting, as well as
review the 2021 plan and meet
the new officers. So we hope to
see all Wiseguys there at this
next very important sit down.
Salute!             

Nathan Weiker

WISEGUYS
Greetings Pitmasters,

What a great month it has
been! Our final charter members
have paid the proper fees and
filed the correct paper work.
That gives us a grand total of 25
charter members. Gentlemen,
thanks for your support and ded-
ication to Zenobia Shrine. Our
members are in for a treat for
years to come! 

Educational winter meetings
are being planned with special
guest speakers and videos on the

Pitmasters
Findlay

shrine club
Greetings Nobles,

Cooler weather has arrived
and it’s time to see that all is in
order around the house, inside
and out. 

Still not a lot taking place in
and around Zenobia, but that
does not mean that we can forget
about supporting our Shrine
Temple and our kids. If any pub-
lic event is taking place in your

CLOWNS

Hidey-Ho Nobles,
I wish I had a lot to tell you

about the Clowns for this past
summer, but alas, we have had
no events whatsoever for the
year, but the one in February. We
are still having our meetings
each month and it has given us a
chance to get together for some
food, fun and fellowship. Thank
you, my fellow Clowns, for
coming together and keeping
this a viable and contributing
member of the Shrine. 

Planning is taking place for a
Circus in March of 2021, so
there is a light at the end of the
tunnel, unless bureaucrats, okay
safety, takes that away from us.
Either way, we will survive and
return with great enthusiasm and
create all the fun we can. 

Do all you can to support
Zenobia and the Shrine, keeping
our kids’ welfare and care in
your hearts. 

Come to a meeting and see

big screen. 
Didn’t make the deadline to

be a charter member? Regular
memberships to the unit are al-
ways welcome. Contact any pit-
master for a petition. 

We meet the third Monday at
Zenobia Shrine. We dine at 6:30,
with meeting to follow. Just let
us know your coming to assure
we have enough deliciousness to
go around. 

Until we “meat” again, keep
the charcoal hot and the fruit
wood burning. 

Ty
P.S.: The new Big John grill is

put together and almost ready for
use. We are waiting on the
timer/safety valve that like many
things are back ordered. As soon
as installation is complete, we
will schedule our tutorial ses-
sions. Any questions contact
Noble Ty Stout.

what we have to offer. We meet
on the third Thursday of each
month at the Clown building,
1545 Payne Avenue, Findlay.
Doors open by 5:30 p.m. and we
eat at 6:30 p.m., business meet-
ing follows. All are welcome to
attend, please let us know in ad-
vance if you’re coming, so we
have enough food. Call Jim /
419-894-6347 or Chuck / 419-
293-3485 with any inquiries.

community, consider attending
and if allowed, presenting a con-
tribution jug for the hospitals.
People are still generous for a
worthy cause and few are more
worthy than our care centers. 

A big thank you goes out to
all Nobles for their efforts to sell
gun raffle tickets and seeing that
we did not come out in the hole
this year. This was no fault of
ours, but we were able to keep it
in the minds of our supporters
and next year will be better.
Thank you, Ben Croley, for your
hard work overseeing this event. 

Please be certain to check
your newsletter and Hadji for
any activities taking place in and
around the Zenobia. 

Findlay SC meets on the first
Saturday of each month at 10
a.m., after the Blue Lodge break-
fast in the Findlay Masonic
Complex, 303 Osborn Avenue.
Call Jim / 419-894-6347 or
Chuck / 419-293-3485 with any
inquiries.

SUPPORT YOUR HADJI 
ADVERTISERS


